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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

May 19, 2008

Academic Council Room

11:00 am

The meeting convened at 11:05 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the April 14 meeting were approved. 

President’s Report

President Bottomly reported that she was pleased to now be President both contractually and symbolically, following her official inauguration that took place on May 9. She thanked the Special Events staff and pointed out that the event went off particularly well given that several of the staff members were new to their jobs. President Bottomly mentioned that her attention has now shifted to the end-of-year events, commencement and reunion, and thanked all who were working hard to ensure the success of these. She then introduced the new Vice President of Resources and Public Affairs, Cameran Mason, and encouraged those present to introduce themselves to her in the near future. 

President Bottomly then referred to a letter about the budget that she had sent out earlier in the month and mentioned that she is looking at ways to build depreciation costs into the budget.  She also reminded the group that the years of wonderful earning on the endowment may not continue in the current economic environment, and that the College needed to plan accordingly. One facet of this planning is to create a "rational academic plan." The new Academic Planning Committee, made up of 10 faculty members and chaired by the Dean of the College, is working to construct a broad, but specific academic plan, which will be used to guide our decision-making on academic and budgetary matters in the future. 
Nominating Committee
Kathy Krajewski presented the Administrative Council slate for 2008-09 and called for a vote. The slate was approved. Kathy thanked all who volunteered.

Admissions Report
Jen Desjarlais offered a preliminary report on admissions for the class of 2012. She was pleased to share that the waiting list was very strong and that there would be sufficient "wiggle room" to replace students who might melt in the summer. The quality of the class of 2012 is consistent with that of recent intakes, with an average SAT of 690 in Reading and 680 in Math. 63% come from publich high schools, 34% from private high schools; 22% are from New England, 21% from the West Coast; 41 states are represented as well as Puerto Rico and the District of Columbia. The class of 2012 includes students from many countries including those areas in Myanmar and China that have been affected by recent natural disasters. Almost 70% of Open Campus participants have enrolled, so Jen thanked all those who were part of that event.

PERA Update
Bridget Belgiovone shared her vision of a dynamic campus that is strong and healthy and balanced in mind and body and stressed the importance of fitness to support healthy minds and bodies. She sited studies that point to physical activity as an anti-depressant, an antidote to stress and conducive to a stronger, faster brain. Last spring, Bridget and her colleagues established a plan to reach their goal of having at least 60% of students participate in some form of sport by 2011. To that end PERA has:

* expanded Sports Center hours

* Purchased new weight and cardio machines

* Expanded recreational programs

* Implemented new Wednesday evening intramurals

* Created a new First Class Conference

* Established a Student Advisory Group

* Obtained an NCAA-sponsored intern for fitness programming

* Added two evenings of physical education rehab at Health Services

* Internalized Mr. Durant's hope that students exercise one hour each day

* Promoted the idea that exercise speeds the brain to renew itself.

Reunion Update
Susan Challenger announced that the 2008 Reunion would take place June 6-8, with some 2500 guests expected to attend, primarily from classes ending in 3 and 8. The class of 2003 is breaking all records for attendance. This year's event will offer the familiar range of programs from faculty lectures, children's field day, and a Summer Theater production (Our Town this year). Pam Melroy will give a talk at Alumnae Hall to kick off a pizza and movie night with the kids in attendance. Class of 1928 alumna, Kathryn Davis, will be back for her 80th reunion and will lead the alumnae parade. The Alumnae Association is working hard to contain costs and make the event more eco-friendly, without affecting the alumnae experience. They will be providing (BPA free) reusable water bottles instead of bottled water, for instance. 

Financial Report
Andrew Evans provided those in attendance with a financial report and distributed two documents, a "Budget Document" and a memo from the President dated May 7. The Budget Document provides detail of the budget for the year ending in June 2009. The presidential memo addresses larger issues going forward such as depreciation costs, enhanced student financial aid policies, concern about energy costs and other "external shocks" to the budget, as well as the lack of flexibility for new program initiatives.

Vacation Prize Drawing
The winner of this year's vacation prize is Joan Melanson, Administrative Assistant in the division of Administration and Community Affairs. 

Announcements
Eileen Gerenz, Finance Office, pointed attendees to the Finance Office's year-end closing memo.

Susan Richman, Information Services, reminded members that Office 2007 would be installed on all shared PCs over the summer and recommended that users become comfortable with the new software. 

Bridget Belgiovone, PERA, spoke on behalf of Administrative Council, thanking President Bottomly for her support throughout the year.

The meeting was followed by a luncheon at the President's House.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary
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